## CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA OCTOBER 11, 2023

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, October 11, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were, President Brent Deel, Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, and 3 guests.

A Public Hearing was opened by President Deel and then turned over to Emily Albaugh from KIRPC. She stated the Town has reapplied for Waste/ Drinking Water Improvement Grant. This is the second attempt at this grant as we were passed on the first attempt. Even though the Town scored well, one of the areas that lowered our score was that the presented service are a map did not match the current area map. This has since been cleared up and corrected. All addresses in the income study were within the map area. She said the submitted proposal must be received by Oct. 20 and the application is due by Dec. 22, 2023

Mr. Schock made a motion to close the Public Hearing after no questions were received.

Mr. Deel then opened the Public Hearing on the 2024 budget Adoption. Council members went over the proposed budget and amounts advertised on Gateway and also the General and Salary amounts. After no discussion was received from the public, the 2024 Budget was passed. Mr. Schock made a motion to close the Public Hearing.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of the September meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that the contractors working on the Main Street project have stated that they will soon be done.

Snavely also notified the council that he had been contacted by Med Center staff that the furnace is out in the building. He has gotten quotes on both repairing and replacing the unit. After discussion on the amount of repairs we have done in the past and age of the unit, a motion was made to replace the unit at a cost of \$7050.00.

He also stated that Fall Leaf Pick-up has started.

More sidewalk work will resume in the Spring.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber said that he is currently in the middle of the 4 year audit by
State Board of Accounts. Sieber said that everything seems to be going well and expects
the auditors to out of the building in the next couple of weeks.

Trick or Treating will be fr	rom 6-8 PM on	Tuesday, October 3	1.
------------------------------	---------------	--------------------	----

Next meeting will be held November 8, 2023.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:25 PM.

Attest:	Council:
	Brent Deel - President
Jeff Sieber Clerk Treasurer	Mark Schock
	Andrew Robinson



## **Camden Police Department**

Chief Jill Hammond 153 West Main Street Camden, Indiana, 46917 574-686-2121 Camdenpolicechief@gmail.com

Camden Police Department Monthly Report for September 2023

Calls For Service: 17

Assisting Another Agency: 4

Traffic Contacts: 11

Animal Complaints: 2

VIN Checks: 1

Jus Thund